







Regular Zoom/Hybrid Meeting







Zoning Board of Adjustment







December 1, 2020
Angelo Caracciolo called the Zoom/Hybrid Meeting of the Stone Harbor Board of Adjustment to order at 6:00 p.m.  He stated that all requirements of the “Open Public Meetings Act of 1975” had been met, the Press of Atlantic City and Cape May County Herald having been notified of the Board’s schedule for 2020 in December 2019, and the schedule having been posted on the Municipal Clerk’s Bulletin Board.

ROLL CALL

Members Present

Solicitor Present



Angelo Caracciolo

Paul Baldini, Esq.



J. Craig Otton

Bob Ross


Engineer Present
Jack Gensemer

Marc DeBlasio
John McAllister


Kat Laughlin (via phone)
Zoning Officer Present

Bunny Parzych                       Ray Poudrier
Alternates Present

Secretary Present



Nicole Jones (via phone)
Carrie Bosacco
Mel Lide
                        
MINUTES
Upon a motion by Mr. Ross, seconded by Dr. McAllister, that the minutes of the Zoom/Hybrid Meeting held on November 2, 2020 be approved.  The motion to approve the minutes was carried unanimously on a roll call vote with Ms. Laughlin recusing.
OLD BUSINESS
Memorialize Resolution #917-2020, Nardone/Laughlin
Upon a motion by Ms. Laughlin, seconded by Mr. Gensemer that the resolution be adopted.  The motion carried unanimously by roll call vote.
ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS

Upon motion by Mr. Otton, seconded by Mr. Ross, that the meeting dates for 2021 be approved as discussed.  The motion to approve the meeting dates for 2021 was carried unanimously by roll call vote.
HEARING
#915-2020         Applicants’ Name & Address:
Sisters, Servants of the 

                       





Immaculate Heart of Mary


Villa Maria House of Studies

1 Our Lady Circle

Malvern, PA 19355

Owner’s Name & Address:

Same

             Subject Property:


11101 First Avenue







Stone Harbor, NJ 08247

 Block and Lots:
Bl: 111.01 Lots: 1 through 20 inclusive;

Bl: 111.02 Lots: 21 through 62 inclusive; Bl: 112.01 Lots: portion of lot 1; Bl: 112.02 Lots: 22, 24, 26, 28, 30, 32, 34, 36, 38, 40, 42, 44, 46, 48, 50, 52, 57, 58, 59, and 60; First Ave from 111th St to 112th St; and 112th St from Second Ave to First Ave.

Stephen Hankin, Esq. spoke on behalf of the applicants and explained the nature of the application.
All notices were given with respect to this hearing.

The following individuals was sworn in and testified on behalf of the Applicants:

1.  Sister James Delores, Project Manager at the Villa Maria   
2.  Lewis Conley, Jr., Director Van Note Harvey 
3.  Michael O’Rourke, Architect

4.  Marc DeBlasio, Borough Engineer  
The following exhibits were moved into evidence on behalf of the Applicants:
A-1      Overlay illustrating the existing as compared to the proposed facility

A-2.1-A2.10
Drone Photographs of site and the area

A-3
Overlay illustrating the existing as compared to the proposed height

A-4
Photograph of existing as compared to illustration of proposed signage

A-5 to A-5.3
Architectural Elevation views of new structure 
A-6
Footprint of Development of the total application
Fifteen people spoke in favor of granting the application.  No one spoke against granting the application.

Chairman Caracciolo closed the hearing to the Applicant and the public.

Mr. Baldini gave the Board a summation of the applicable legal standards. 

The Board discussed the application.  Ms. Laughlin made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Parzych that the D1 variance be granted. The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.  

ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #915-2020 D-1 Variance
Mr. Otton


AYE

Mr. Ross


AYE
Mr. Gensemer


AYE
Dr. McAllister


AYE
Ms. Laughlin


AYE

Mrs. Parzych


AYE
Chairman Caracciolo

AYE
Mr. Ross made a motion, seconded by Dr. McAllister that the D6 variance be granted.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.
ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #915-2020 D-6 Variance 
Mr. Otton


AYE

Mr. Ross


AYE
Mr. Gensemer


AYE

Dr. McAllister


AYE
Ms. Laughlin


AYE

Mrs. Parzych


AYE
Chairman Caracciolo

AYE
Ms. Laughlin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ross that the C2 variance be granted.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.

ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #915-2020 C-2 Variance 
Mr. Otton


AYE

Mr. Ross


AYE

Mr. Gensemer


AYE

Dr. McAllister


AYE

Ms. Laughlin


AYE

Mrs. Parzych


AYE

Chairman Caracciolo

AYE
Ms. Laughlin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ross that the subdivision be granted.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.

ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #915-2020 Sub-division
Mr. Otton


AYE

Mr. Ross


AYE

Mr. Gensemer


AYE

Dr. McAllister


AYE

Ms. Laughlin


AYE

Mrs. Parzych


AYE

Chairman Caracciolo

AYE
Mr. Ross made a motion, seconded by Ms. Laughlin that the preliminary and final site plane be granted.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.

ROLL CALL VOTE

ZBA #915-2020 Preliminary/Final Site Plan
Mr. Otton


AYE

Mr. Ross


AYE

Mr. Gensemer


AYE

Dr. McAllister


AYE

Ms. Laughlin


AYE

Mrs. Parzych


AYE

Chairman Caracciolo

AYE
The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on January 4, 2021.

With there being no other business, upon a motion of Dr. McAllister, seconded by Mr. Ross and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Approved:

Attest: _____________________

           Carrie Bosacco, Secretary
December 1, 2020
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